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Starting with a little humor: 

On some air bases the Air Force is on one side of the field and civilian aircraft use the other side of the field, 
with the control tower in the middle. 
One day the tower received a call from an aircraft asking, "What time is it?" The tower responded, "Who is 
calling?" The aircraft replied, "What difference does it make?" The tower replied "It makes a lot of difference. 
 
1) If it is an American Airlines flight, it is 3 o'clock. 
2) If it is an Air Force plane, it is 1500 hours. 
3) If it is a Navy aircraft, it is 6 bells. 
4) If it is an Army aircraft, the big hand is on the 12 and the little hand is on the 3. 
5) If it is a Marine Corps aircraft, it's Thursday afternoon and 120 minutes to "Happy Hour." 

Plane Rap Index 
Check out the following articles and 

internet links: 
• June meeting minutes.  P. 2 - 4. 

• President’s Message.  P. 5. 

• HSS web site.  P. 5. 

• Meeting announcement P. 6. 

• Raffle prize.  P. 6. 

• Notes from other clubs.  P. 7. 

• SC-2 Man on man event.  P. 8 – 9. 

• Plane of the month.  P. 10. 

• HSS Coming Events for 2010.  P. 11. 

• Seen around the field.  P. 12 – 13.. 

• PVMAC Scale Fly-In report.  P. 14. 

Coming Events and Soaring 
Competitions 

July - August 2010 

The following events are of special interest.  . 
• Tuesday July 6.  HSS General Meeting, 7 PM.  

Round Table Pizza 11075 Warner.   Exec 
meeting 6:15 PM.   

• Sunday July 24.  Special Man-on-Man SC-2 
competition.  Held at the AYSO soccer fields in 
Riverside.  Details on pages 7 - 8.  See  SC-2  
site at http://site.sc2soaring.com .   

• Tuesday August 3.  HSS General Meeting, 7 
PM.  Round Table Pizza 11075 Warner.   Exec 
meeting 6:15 PM.   

• Sunday August 29  Sixth SC2 soaring 
competition.  Hosted by TOSS at Redwood 
School, Thousand Oaks, CA. See details and 
mat at www.toss.freeservers.com  

See Page 11 for a complete events schedule. 
SunSee  

HSS is the oldest AMA chartered R/C Soaring Club  
in the USA.   Founded 1964  

Silver Leader Club since 2009 
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Minutes of the June 1st 2010 HSS Executive Meeting 

I.  Executive Session:  Meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m. by President Henry Smith III.  In attendance 
were President Henry Smith, Vice President Chris Adamczyk, Treasurer Dennis Anderson, Competition 
Chairman Ross Thomas, Executive Director John Anderson, Community Liaison Jim Ward, Newsletter Editor 
Fred Hesse, and Secretary Ted Broberg . 
 A. Henry brought up the need to take action on our plan to bring in electricity for the recharging station, 
and water for the field sprinkler system.  Fred and Chris have experience with these matters, and will work up a 
plan to bring in a water line from the area near the public restrooms to the kiosk in the pits area, and electrical 
power from the pull-box next to the kiosk. They will report to the steering committee periodically. Henry has a 
contact who can save us money on some of the labor tasks. Henry said we need to have the plan worked out 
before requesting approval by the city.  Chris and Fred would develop that plan.  
 B. Jim Ward told us that he found the Doggie Bag dispenser was empty, so he asked a City service 
truck operator how to get more bags.  That man did not know, so Jim went to the City Hall.  There, he was told 
that the City would return the $250 we paid, and the dispensers would be removed.  Ted mentioned that he 
has a contact in the Costa Mesa Bark Park Foundation who might sell us some of the ones they provide.  As it 
was our intention to provide these as a courtesy to all park users, and a valued community service, it would not 
be a good idea to let this gesture backfire.  Jim and John will continue to work toward a solution, and Ted will 
check with the Bark Park folks. 
 C. Henry mentioned the Pilot Stations, and suggested imbedding square paving blocks, flush with the 
ground surface.  Pilots would stand on a paver.  Once these are in, we'll start to train pilots to adapt to the new 
rules, (AMA wants a safety separation space between flight line and pits).  Dennis suggested setting up a low 
plastic catch-fence as a barrier to stop planes. John reminded us to include in our plans any intention to use 
shrubbery. 
 -- Executive session adjourned at 6:45. -- Respectfully submitted, Ted Broberg, Secretary.  

Minutes of the June 1st 2010 HSS General Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

II.  General Session commenced at 7:15 p.m.  In 
addition to the above named attendees were these: 
Jim Sonnenmeier, David Whittington, Ron 
Quintana, Richard Morley, Larry L. Koelt, Jim 
MacDonald and guest; Jerry Hunter, Charles 
Billstrom, Joe George, John Stambuk, Alan Jenika, 
Richard P. Hoppe, Bob Voss, John Rittenhouse, 
Mike Fox, Fred Wilmott, Roger Nahas, James 
Jones, William Vincent II, and our Guest Speaker, 
Lee Hines (shown at right). 

 A. Chris Adamczyk introduced the speaker 
for the evening, Mr. Lee Hines.  Lee is a long-time 
free-flight glider maker and flier, who has done very 
well in Nordic FIA, and Wakefield competitions.  
Wakefield is the oldest World Championship 
Aviation trophy.  The King of Sweden awarded the 
trophies.  Lee began flying his models in 1950, and 
early on was befriended by Joe Foster, a renowned 
model plane designer and flier.  With his help, 
Lee's flight times improved dramatically.  In 1957, 
at Tustin Lighter-Than-Air Base, Lee set an Indoor 
Hand-Launched record with a CONTINENTAL 
glider.  In January of 1965, Lee's design of the 
SWEEPETTE set two World  



HARBOR SOARING SOCIETY            PLANE RAP NEWSLETTER 

JULY  2010                      PAGE 3 

Minutes of the June 1st 2010 HSS General Meeting (continued) 

Records.  It was featured in the May 1965 issue of Model Airplane News.  In the 1960's, Lee flew both indoor 
and outdoor gliders.  Then he moved to Europe to get into Formula I auto racing, and then Slot Cars.  Some of 
these cars were running at scale speeds over 300 m.p.h!  
 This past year, two of his buddies Stan Buddenbohm and Ralph Ray arranged to fly in the blimp hangar 
in Tustin, where they set new records.  Lee used to launch Javelin style, but has switched to "Tip-Launched," 
which is easier on "older shoulders."  Lately, new developments from Japan and England are bringing still 
more advances in duration of flights.  Glass-over-foam is showing some promise.  
 Lee showed several of his models, and detailed some of his secrets for building, balancing, and 
trimming his planes.  Some of his recent planes have radio-controlled dethermalizers (RDT's), which let him 
bring the plane down when it has reached the two-minute "max time," so he can recover the plane and get 
more throws.  One's score is taken by summing the best three launches of six throws.  He has used RDT's 
when flying indoor events to keep the planes from hitting the buildings.  (Using Tip-Launch method, his planes 
reach about 80 feet; some fliers are launching to 100 feet.) 
 Work is advancing in the areas of high-speed wing airfoils and the use of carbon fiber. Some 
dethermalizers use a release device with a Silly Putty timer.  When it releases, the elevator snaps up to let the 
plane descend rapidly. 
 Questioner: "How do you find a thermal?"  Lee: Wait until you feel a warming; then, you'll feel a little 
inrush, and then, BANG!  But in the desert, wait until you feel the next inrush. 
 Flying Outdoor, he Velcro's a Tracker to the fuselage, to help find planes that manage to fly away.  
 John Anderson made a suggestion, seeing that so few fliers have an acquaintance with hand launch 
and free-flight, that we arrange an event where the R/C fliers and free-flight people get together and "cross-
pollinate" disciplines, getting to know first-hand what the other side of the sport is like. 
III. Prize raffle: The AIR MASTER 40 T that was donated by Mr. and Mrs. Bob Hosner was won by Fred 
Wilmott.  Jim Ward won his choice of several brushless motors with speed controls, donated by our treasurer, 
Dennis Anderson.  These will be raffled off in future meetings.  John Rittenhouse and Bryan Schoenly each 
donated a plane for coming raffles.  Thanks to all who attended, and especially to Lee Hines, Dennis, John, 
and Bryan!       Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.  -- Respectfully submitted, Ted Broberg, Secretary.  
June 11, 2010 HSS Steering Committee Minutes 

The meeting was held at Henry Smith’s company facility.  It was called to order at 3:36 by President Henry 
Smith.  In attendance were Henry, Vice President Chris Adamczyk, General Director John Anderson, 
Competition Chairman Ross Thomas, Newsletter Editor Fred Hesse, and Secretary Ted Broberg.  

 A. A flier lost control of a TWINSTAR with two brushless motors at the far western edge of the park.  It 
landed very near a man on a bicycle and his dog, and he wrote a letter of complaint to Robert Staples.  The 
crash might be due to improper radio usage, and we should check his receiver for not having sufficient range.  
Action: We need to address the man who made the complaint.  Ted and John will work up something.  Ted 
should work with the flier about flying with a spotter, and not flying too far away.  John will work up a statement 
with Fred and Henry, to send to the man.  

 B. Last Saturday, another flier, an HSS member, tried to make the maiden flight of a larger F-86 
SABER electric ducted fan plane.  In three attempts, he had three crashes -- each of them quite near the glider 
pilots and parked planes.  There was quite an easterly component in the wind, which may have been a factor.  
The flier was not in command of the plane: once off the ground, the plane climbed steeply and stalled, then 
rolled left, and hit the ground near the gliders’ area.  We should urge fliers of “hot” planes to fly on a day with 
less problematic wind direction and strength.  Henry reminds us that low passes must not be done over the 
runway, but over the weeds.  Each of us ought to tell the pilots who are buzzing the field to obey this rule.  
More action is needed.  
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June 11, 2010 HSS Steering Committee Minutes (continued) 

 C. Ross mentioned that he has not been satisfied with the response -- or lack thereof -- when members 
have called Park Rangers to report unsafe flying near the school and parked cars.  Three Rangers have to 
serve all the city’s parks!   

 D. The website:  Fred:  We used to have a web master.  Back then, it took weeks/months to update the 
web site.  In early 2009, Charles Goggin started to write a Content Management program that would let any of 
the approved list of members make changes or add photos, additions, announcements, etc.  We had to use a 
specific internet service provider, Discount ASP.net, to put it on the internet. [See Feb. 5, 2009 minutes for 
notes on his presentation.] Fred wrote a manual on using it; but none of us has taken advantage of it.  Henry 
suggests that such a facility would likely best be operated by one individual, such as the treasurer, Dennis 
Anderson, who has familiarity with “email blasts.”  The club should make more use of it.  John suggests tying it 
into the raffle announcement.  Fred went on:  We got a discount price to start, but have not had a bill on it.  
Henry got an offer of another Content Management Programming service, at an attractive price.  It’s proven, 
developed, and not a patched-together program:  $270 is the set up cost for the program.  Fred recommends 
that we give this system a try. Fred has been offered the manual “on loan” to evaluate it.  If we wish to use it, 
the monthly fee is only $10 for the internet service provider. Our existing website can be “migrated” to the new 
site.  Henry recommends that we have a motion at the next general meeting to switch to this service.  John 
said Berkeley Greene has been quite busy, and will look into SQUARESPACE.COM.  He also suggests poling 
the membership to determine the membership’s interest.  

Due to other business, Ted Broberg left the meeting at 4:30.  John Anderson prepared the remainder of the 
minutes.  

The doggie bag matter was discussed.  Henry stated that he and Jim Ward will work on this with Robert 
Staples.  Additionally there was some discussion on the subject including, alternative locations, co-location 
with a dog drinking fountain, and alternatives such as a stipend for the ranger activity. 
 
As regards the HSS web site, John Anderson conveyed information from Berkeley Green. Berkeley said that 
Charles Goggin was no longer “focused” on the HSS system.  And that HSS had three months left under the 
agreement with the current web host.  Accordingly, Berkeley has researched alternatives. His initial findings 
suggest that  “squarespace.com” would be a good host offering a quality content management program. And 
“mail chimp” would be a good email service. 

Fred offered an analysis of the website situation noting that:  
* Website features such as the events calendar and points standings are not adequately being maintained. 
* He prepared a user manual (less secret passwords) but no one seems to be using it. 
* He also has information including a users manual from another good candidate hosting service.  Conversion 
and setup would cost $270 with $10/month for hosting. 
* We need an email “blast” mass mailing feature.  However Henry suggested that perhaps Dennis could 
download applicable data from the HSS data base for use as an email address file. 

The matter was discussed and it was agreed that use and users were a key consideration.  Thus Fred was 
directed to address the issue in the next newsletter and then the specifics will be considered for action at the 
following general meeting. 

Henry pointed out that we should begin to think about nominations for next year’s board.  Various opinions 
were offered.  John suggested that perhaps we should encourage the use of committees such as: events, 
newsletter/web, etc. to expand member participation and potential board candidates. 

Chris presented his work on the field improvement master plan.  The plan will include existing, proposed 
improvements, and desired future features.  There was considerable discussion on items including the 
water/utility lines; sprinkler system/components; hedge/pilot stations; and budget.  Chris will continue to work 
with the HSS board to refine and complete the plan for submittal to the City for review and approval.  

--Respectfully submitted by Ted Broberg, Secretary, supplemented by John Anderson, General Manager. 
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President’s Message 

This months note is about safety (again).  There was an incident at the field on the morning of 9 June.  A Twin 
Star model crashed at the far north end of the field and in fact was over the bluff.   A park user walking his dog 
sent a report to the city after this crash.  The report indicated this was a near miss.  HHS board members have 
been investigating this incident to determine what happened and how to prevent further incidents of this type. 
Based upon preliminary findings, it would appear that the pilot had the necessary permit.  He had some 
experience, but was seeking training to improve his flying skill and was not deliberately flying in a reckless 
manner.  However, at that time of the incident, the pilot was not flying with the benefit of his instructor or a 
spotter.  Unfortunately during his solo flight he lost control and crashed.  It would now appear the aircraft in 
question was equipped with a park flyer receiver of limited range and this may have contributed to loss of 
control.  Ted Broberg, John Anderson, and Karl Hawley, have been asked to complete a report concerning this 
incident.  In the meantime I would encourage all members to be extra careful when using the field.  Also please 
learn about any limits your equipment may have and take care to stay well within such limits.  Having a spotter 
present is always recommended, especially under conditions of difficult lighting (morning clouds) or when there 
are several models airborne at the same time.  Again, please operate in a safe manner at all times.  It took a 
great deal of effort from lots of people to put the field in place but one careless act could result in closure. 

Henry Smith, President. 

Editor’s note:  There had been a suspicion that the radio system may have been an Airtronics system, so the 
following request was made to Airtronics customer service concerning typical range. 

 
What range can we safely expect for an RDS8000 FHSS transmitter with a  
92824Z receiver with a properly installed antenna?  I am looking for  
aircraft application so range would be ground to air. 

The reply is as follows: 

Range should not be an issue as long as you can see the airplane and safely 
see what its doing. We've actually done ground test and we got about 5000'. 

While this information is not included in the RD8000 Owner’s Manual, it is comforting to know what range can 
be expected for a transmitter with 90 milli-Watt output. 

EAA & AMA Sign Partnership Agreement 

On May 23 at the EAA headquarters in Oshkosh, WI the presidents of both organizations, Dave Mathewson of 
AMA and Tom Poberezny of EAA signed a Memorandum of Agreement to begin a new era of programmatic 
cooperation. A joint youth membership program, museum exchanges, grassroots club interaction and 
AirVenture/AMA Expo collaborations make up the keystone of this agreement.  EAA (otherwise known as 
Experimental Aircraft Association) is the national organization of home built and specially designed full sized 
aircraft.  They put on the annual Oshkosh (Wisconsin) Air show that is so popular. 

HSS Web Site  

HSS has been struggling with the problem of maintaining its web site.  Until recently, anyone with an internet 
presence needed a webmaster trained in site design using hypertext markup language (HTML). This capability 
is in short supply in HSS.  However, we have now entered an era that uses an application program called a 
Content Management System (CMS), where a person with more limited computer savvy can add or modify 
material on a web site using a very simplified set of rules.  HSS obtained a prototype CMS program developed 
by Charles Goggin in early 2009.  Unfortunately, Charles has not finished his design.  We now have the 
opportunity to transfer our site to a new, and well developed CMS program by an organization called 
“Connect 2 Clubs”.  They will convert our present site to their CMS program for about $270, plus $10 per 
month for internet access through their server.  We expect the new system to provide a home page, plus 
features like photo journals, activity calendars, advertisements, newsletter archives, E-mail mass distribution, 
links to other clubs, technical assistance for model building, and many other features.  If you think you might be 
interested in learning about CMS, check out www.connect2clubs.com , review our existing CMS manual 
at www.1hss.org , and contact any HSS club officer. 
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6 July 2010 Dinner/Meeting Notice 

The next club meeting is Tuesday July 6th at ROUND TABLE PIZZA, 11095 Warner Ave. & Euclid (North-east 
corner) in Fountain Valley.   Phone number is (714) 839-0276.  The Family Night rate is all-you can-eat pizza, 
plus one salad bar, for $6.99.  Seniors qualify for a further discount (That’s older folks, not twelfth graders).   
Fountain drinks are an additional $1.99, self-service, or $2.99 per liter.  Beer and wine are available.  Bring 
your wife, family, friends, etc.  Vice President Chris Adamczyk will feature Mike Greenshields with Airtronics to 
talk about their product development..  The meeting will be concluded with a raffle (described below).  The 
location is shown in the map on next page.  The executive/steering committee meeting will begin at 6:15 PM.   

Raffle Prize for June Meeting 

The prize for the coming general meeting is an R/C RASCAL plane donated by Brian Schoenly.  Dennis 
Anderson has donated another motor and speed control. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2010 HSS Membership 

Membership Applications can be obtained from any club officer, or available on our club web site at 
www.1hss.org .  Applicants must be members of the AMA prior to joining HSS.  AMA Membership applications 
can also be obtained at the AMA web site www.modelaircraft.org.  Download document No. 902 from the 
publications page. 

New Club T-Shirts 

Karl Hawley is placing an order for new HSS shirts.  However, he needs to place a $400 minimum order, so if 
you need a new or replacement shirt, contact Karl. They have the club logo on the back in full color, and a 
small sailplane on the front.  These high quality shirts are priced as follows:  T-Shirt, no pocket, $5; T-Shirt with 
pocket, $7; Golf shirt with a polo collar and a front pocket,  $13.  These are available to all members.   
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Map to July 6th Meeting  
 

Ø  
 

 

Shared Newsletters 

HSS shares newsletters with a number of local clubs with the intent of keeping our members aware of some of 
the other fun things going on in Southern California. 

As an example, Annette Dora is newsletter editor of the Inland Soaring Society (ISS) in Riverside.  Her June 
2010 issue is filled with a number of interesting articles and photos covering the Dusty Muzzle Squadron 
Memorial electric fun fly, and a high performance glider demonstration at the American Model Airport 
Association in Redlands.  This excellent issue can be found at www.glideiss.us . 

Likewise, Joni Whitsitt does a great job as editor of Hangar Talk for the Orange Coast Radio Control Club 
(OCRCC) in Westminster.  OCRCC has recently increased the allowable weight limit of all planes flying at their 
Great Park (El Toro) facility from 6 pounds to 10 pounds. 

And we have Enrique Arance who is editor of the Popoff newsletter for Silent Wings Soaring Society (SWSA) 
who published the following humorous anecdote.   SWSA’s newsletter may be seen at www.silent-wings.org 
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SC-2 Man on Man Announcement (continued) 
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Plane of the Month 

 

 

 

 

Ted Broberg’s Sopwith Camel received a bit of custom 
detail. He did some strut modification and 
strengthening of the landing gear (since it broke loose 
Wednesday).  The struts (shown at right) for the 
landing gear are 1/8" spruce, tapered for aero shape. 
The elastomeric elements (rubber bands) are stretchy 
string, from Michael's Hobby: 9" length, tied into a loop 
and wrapped around the axle and little hook anchors. 
The swing-axles are 1/8" brass tube, tapped to 2-56 
thread. The axle beam is 1/8" square brass, with the 
top surface filed away to make room for the tubular 
axles. These are tied in with Monel 0.032 safety wire 
pivots. Top and bottom bumpers are just fuel line 
donuts, with 2-56 machine screws tying the axle 
carriers all together with brass bracket straps.  The 
paint was Krylon FUSION for plastics. Weight of stock 
plane was said to be 13-15 oz., and this weighs 20.4 
oz with a 950 mAh 3 cell LiPo. 

Ted Broberg has provided both photos and 
descriptions.  Thanks, Ted. 
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Coming Events For 2010 
                
Sunday July 6  HSS monthly meeting, Round Table Pizza,11095 Warner Ave. at Euclid in 
    Fountain Valley.  General meeting at 7 PM.  Exec meeting at 6:15.  All you can 
 eat $6.99.  Raffle and show and tell.        
Sunday July 24  Special SC2 Man on Man soaring competition, open class only.  Hosted by ISS  
    at A B Brown field, San Bernardino. See details and map at www.glideiss.us .  
Tuesday Aug 3  HSS monthly meeting, Round Table Pizza,11095 Warner Ave. at Euclid in 
    Fountain Valley.  General meeting at 7 PM.  Exec meeting at 6:15.  All you can 
 eat $6.99.  Raffle and show and tell.        
Sunday Aug 29  Sixth SC2 soaring competition.  Hosted by TOSS at Redwood School, Thousand  
    Oaks, CA. See details and map at www.toss.freeservers.com .    
Tuesday Sept 7  HSS monthly meeting, Round Table Pizza,11095 Warner Ave. at Euclid in 
    Fountain Valley.  General meeting at 7 PM.  Exec meeting at 6:15.  All you can 
 eat $6.99.  Raffle and show and tell.        
Sunday Sept 19  Seventh SC2 soaring competition.  Hosted by HSS at SWSA Fish Canyon field,  
    Irwindale, CA.  See details at www.1hss.org and www.silent-wings.org .   
Sat - Sun Oct 2-3  CVRC Fall Soaring Festival.  Hosted by CVRC at Russell Pond, Visalia, CA.   
    See details and map at www.cvrcsoaring.com  .      
Tuesday Oct 5  HSS monthly meeting, Round Table Pizza,11095 Warner Ave. at Euclid in 
    Fountain Valley.  General meeting at 7 PM.  Exec meeting at 6:15.  All you can 
 eat $6.99.  Raffle and show and tell.        
Sunday Oct 24  Eighth  SC2 soaring competition.  Hosted by TPG at Encinitas Flight Center,  
    Encinitas, CA. See details and map at www.torreypinesgulls.org .    
Tuesday Nov 2?  HSS monthly meeting, Round Table Pizza,11095 Warner Ave. at Euclid in 
(Election Day)   Fountain Valley.  General meeting at 7 PM.  Exec meeting at 6:15.  All you can 
 eat $6.99.  Raffle and show and tell.        
Tuesday Dec 7 HSS Annual Christmas Party and officer installation.  Location to be determined.,  
 

Park Permits Available Now 

Robert Staples has sent us the announcement (below) stating that City Flying Permits are available now for 
$20 per year.  Remember to bring your new AMA license. 

RENEWAL NOTICE: 

The City of Costa Mesa will be accepting renewals for the 2010 Flying Permits beginning 
Monday, November 2, 2009, at the following locations: 

Costa Mesa City Hall (77 Fair Drive, Costa Mesa 92626) – 3rd floor Recreation Counter, during 
regular business hours from 8:00am – 4:30pm (excluding City observed holidays).  Call 714-
754-5300 for details. 

Temporary permits are issued at the Downtown Recreation Center (1869 Anaheim 
Avenue, Costa Mesa 92627) between the hours of 10:00am – 1:00pm on Saturdays.  For more 
information, call 714-327-7560. 

Thanks for all your help,  

Joyce M. Santos     Administrative Secretary 

City of Costa Mesa - Recreation Division 
77 Fair Drive, Costa Mesa 92626 
Phone: 714-754-5009   Fax: 714-754-5166 

Note that to fly at Fairview Park you need the above permit, liability insurance (preferably AMA), and you need 
to follow City of Costa Mesa Ordinance No. 07-01, City Regulations for Issuance, Suspension and Revocation 
of Permits to Fly at Fairview Park, Academy of Model Aeronautics Safety Code, and the Fairview Park Flying 
Field Rules which are posted at Fairview Park.  You do not need to be a Harbor Soaring Society member. 
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Seen Around the Field 

 
 
We have a photo of President 
Henry Smith’s Antic model, with 
Henry’s comments below. 

“This is not a scale model but 
rather just a model airplane 
that looks like a pre-WWi 
airplane.  It is a Proctor kit from 
the 70s' or 80s'.   The original 
design goes back to the late 
60’s. Parts are still available. 
     Span about 80" 
     Weight 9 lbs 
     Power Axi 4130 24 turn 
     7 or 8 Cell 3300 mahr LIPo 

This model was test flown in 
1994 powered by an OS 52 4 
cycle motor. 3 years ago it was 
converted to electric and flies 
even better.” 

Below the Antic we have Paul 
Lee with his P-40.  It's a VQ 
model from Hobby People and 
is powered by an AXI 4130 and 
6 cells and a 16-8 prop. It has a 
60" span. 

Rob Askegaard provides this 
very realistic photo of Ryan 
Millett’s J-3 Cub. It is a Hangar 
9 (E-flite, .46 size) powered by 
a Zippy 5000 with 5 cells. It has 
an 81" span. 

Ted Broberg took the Antic 
photo, Rob Askegaard took the 
rest.  Thanks, guys.  -  Ed. 
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 Seen Around the Field (continued) 

 
On the left below is our famous student Robbie and his Sukoi. 

Below the Antic we have Jim Ward and his latest aerobatic model called “Red”. 

On the bottom is Kevin Cook's P-40. It comes from Hobby People with everything in the kit except radio 
equipment. It's a foam plane with a 35" wing span. 
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Seen Around the PVMAC Scale Fly -in 

Rob Askegaard was able to make it out to the Pomona Valley Model Airplane Club field for the 4th Annual 
Scale Squadron of Southern California Scale Fly-In, held June 5 - 6.  Rob loves the giant scale models, so he 
has provided some great examples.  Thanks, Rob.  -  Ed. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



HARBOR SOARING SOCIETY            PLANE RAP NEWSLETTER 

JULY  2010                      PAGE 15 

Plane Rap Classified Ads and Services  -  For Sale  

This area of the newsletter is free to club members to sell planes, related equipment, and services.  Contact 
Fred Hesse at fhesse@socal.rr.com   with any material that you wish to insert here. 

• Precision machining - Tim Beegan, HSS Member:  Do you have a need for machine work?  I can do 
small parts for R/C planes.  Call me at (949) 646-6285 or see me at the field for consulting. 

• Custom laser cutting services are now provided by GDH Planes, in addition to manufacturing kits.  
With the currently weak Canadian dollar (we are a Canadian company), it is a great time to use our 
services and take advantage of the exchange rates, adding to our already reasonable rates (US$1 is 
currently equal to about $1.157 Canadian).  Should any of your members require this service, please 
have them visit our web site at www.gdhplanes.com or email us at  LaserCutting@gdhconsulting.ca . 

Regards, Glen Harbottle    President GDH Consulting Corp. Tel: 905-668-2326 glenh@gdhconsulting.ca  

HSS Sponsors 

The following companies are the proud sponsors of Harbor Soaring Society.  They give us special offers, and 
make contributions to our Adopt-A-School program.  In return, please support them, and mention that you saw 
them advertised in the HSS Plane Rap newsletter. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ROB’S R/C HOBBIES 
Sales / Parts / Repair 

 

Radio Control Airplanes, Helicopters, and Cars. 
15071 Goldenwest St. Huntington Beach 
S.W. Corner of Goldenwest & Bolsa Ave 

(714) 372-3777 
All HSS Club members with proof of club membership, will get a 7&3/4% 

discount on most parts and accessories.  Discount does not apply to plane kits, 
helicopter kits, radios, and other already marked down products.  Please ask staff if 

you have any further questions. 
Robsrchobbies.com  robsrchobbies@earthlink.net 
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HSS Sponsors (continued) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

GYRO HOBBIES 
 

23052 LAKE FOREST DRIVE, UNIT 2-C 
(Lake Forest Drive and Moulton Parkway, by the 5 Freeway) 

LAGUNA HILLS, CA 92653 
 

Phone: 888-748-7697 
 

www.gyrohobbies.com  
 

   HOBBY CLUB 
“Only the best from around the World” 

Alberto Dona                   

Director              www.HobbyClub.com 
                                                                   P.O. Box 6004 

San Clemente, CA 92674-U.S.A. 
Hobbyclub@earthlink.net                            (949) 425-1362 
http://www.hobbyclub .com                          (949) 349-0829 
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HARBOR SOARING SOCIETY OFFICERS FOR 2009 

President Henry Smith III   714-838-3964  henry.smith.3@earthlink.net   
Vice President Chris Adamczyk  949-760-5038  czyk@sbcglobal.net 
Treasurer Dennis Anderson  714-531-1320  dba999@pacbell.net   
Secretary Ted Broberg  714-235-6430  tbroberg@earthlink.net   
General Director John Anderson  949-723-1556  A71673.1300@netzero.net  
Contest Coordinator Ross Thomas  714-638-0705  rmthomas62@adelphia.net 
Safety Officer Karl Hawley  949-232-4590  kvhawley@yahoo.com 
Editor Fred Hesse  714-963-5838  fhesse@socal.rr.com  
Publisher Mike Gaczkowski  949-582-9390  mgaczkowski@cox.net  
Club Photographer Rob Askegaard  714-968-1973  rmaskegrd@juno.com  
Webmaster Berkeley Green  949-370-2755  AMA826255@gmail.com  
Winch and Key Master Karl Hawley  949-232-4590  www.1hss.org 
 

See our web site at www.1hss.org, and our photo site at http://picasaweb.google.com/rc.goat .   
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

NEXT CLUB MEETING WILL BE: 
 TUESDAY JULY 6, 2010, AT ROUND TABLE PIZZA, 11075 WARNER AVE.  

FOUNTAIN VALLEY.  7 – 9 PM.  ALL YOU CAN EAT $6.99. 
BRING YOUR WIFE, FAMILY, AND FRIENDS FOR DINNER.  VICE PRESIDENT CHRIS ADAMCZYK 

WILL FEATURE MIKE GREENSHIELDS WITH AIRTRONICS TO TALK ABOUT THEIR PRODUCT 
DEVELOPMENT.  THERE WILL BE A SPECTACULAR RAFFLE, AND SHOW AND TELL.  SEE 

DETAILS AND MAP TO LOCATION ON PAGES 6 - 7. 
SEE THE COLOR NEWSLETTER SENT BY E-MAIL AND AVAILABLE ON OUR WEB SITE. 


